OTTAWA BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

October 10, 2018

President Susie Walsh called the meeting to order with 17 members in attendance. The minutes were read and approved by Cindy Bruck and seconded by Patti Mezel. The treasurer's report was reported. It was approved and seconded by Lori Jodts and Debbie Heimsoth. A thank you note from Jonah Sharp was read aloud.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PIRATE CHEST (Lori Jodts, Julie Angus) The totals are in! \$21,137 was distributed to the athletic teams. \$5,500 profit for the Booster Club. Job well done!

MEMBERSHIP (Tiffany Ditchfield) There are currently 102 members. There will be announcements to the link made on social media and the Remind app to encourage families and friends of the Pirates to join Booster Club by mid-November so their names can be printed in the basketball program.

SPIRIT WEAR (Staci Horner, Tiffany Ditchfield) The spirit booth needs 2 more volunteers for this Friday, Oct.12. The Spirit booth will be open on Nov.30 and Dec.1 for sales. The new cabinets have been ordered.

CONCESSION (Courtney Nixon) Looking to meet with the Cross Country and Softball teams. Thank you for volunteering this season. There is a plan to open to all the teams wanting to volunteer and earn a percentage of the sales next season.

50/50 (Lisa Fahrion) \$584 was deposited from the Homecoming game. The final home game will be Oct. 12. Tickets and programs will be available at each gate.

PIB (Lori Madden & Debbie Heimsoth) Final report will be presented next meeting. Thank you notes are being sent out as well.

STEAK DINNER Still looking for a chairperson (s) for the dinner and the basket committees. Please consider volunteering for the Booster Club's largest fundraiser. The Steak Dinner will be help at Festivities Unlimited on March 9, 2019.

OLD BUSINESS

A meeting with the administration, Booster Club officers, and the sign company will be scheduled to
provide a demonstration of the new technology and advancements available in regards to the purchase of a
new LED sign.

NEW BUSINESS

A motion was made by Lori Jodts and seconded by Patti Mezel to discontinue to the VIP tent in an effort to
keep the donations for the student athletes as the businesses intended rather than drawing money away from
the business donations to the school.

AD REPORT (Mike Cooper) No report

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and Jackie Stevenson. The next meeting will be November 14, 2018.

NEW BUSINESS

Respectfully submitted,

Jenny Cox